
From: Esther Gutierrez <Esther.Gutierrez@cityofchicago.org>  
Sent: Thursday, March 23, 2023 12:52 PM 
To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 
Subject: Gift Ticket for attendance at NHS Event  
 
Hello, 
 
I wanted to disclose that I was given a free ticket to an NHS of Chicago Annual Dinner event, held on 
Thursday, March 16th at the Bridgeport Art Center.  
 
I oversee the Delegate Agency portfolio within the CERESI bureau and NHS of Chicago is an existing 
Delegate Agency. Within the portfolio I manage, NHS holds three contracts. They have been a long-
standing partner to DOH for over 20 years.  
 
NHS resource development team invited DOH and Commissioner Novara asked for me to attend.  
 
While the ticket was free for DOH, their was a cost to the public of approximately $350.  
 
Let me know if further details are required.  
 
Best, 
 
Esther Gutierrez  
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